
Embassy of the Arab Republic of Egypt
Economic & Commercial Office

Washington

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------
2232 Massachusetts Avenue, NW, Washington, DC 20008

Tel: (202) 265 – 9111; Fax: (202) 328 – 4517
Email: comegyus@verizon.net;washington@tamseel-ecs.gov.eg

December 16, 2009

Ms. Leyla Strotkamp
International Relations Officer
Child labor, Forced labor & Human Trafficking
US Department of Labor
200 Constitutuion Ave, NW
Washington, DC 20210

Re: Docket No. DOL-2009-0002

Dear Ms. Strotkamp,

With reference to our letter dated December 8, 2009 regarding the Federal Register Vol. 74,
No. 175, dated Friday, September 11, 2009 and the Notice of Initial Determination
Updating the List of Products Requiring Federal Contractor Certification as to
Forced/Indentured Child Labor Pursuant to Executive order No. 13126, and further to
the inclusion of Egypt in the list of goods produced by child labor or forced labor (cotton &
limestone).

I am writing to inform you that we received a letter today from the Egyptian Ministry of
Manpower and Migration with revised and updated comments. We would highly appreciate
if you would kindly replace the previous comments with these updated ones (attached) as
they have been extensively revised and modified.

Thank you for your kind assistance and cooperation.

Sincerely,

Dr. Ashraf El Rabiey
Minister Plenipotentiary & Head of the Office
Economic & Commercial Office
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